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To our Washington neighbors:      November 2015

The results from the October 26 Special Town Meeting:
• The voters closely rejected an amendment to our by-laws regarding the registration of Town businesses. We will 

continue to find alternative ways to protect the character of the Town.
• The voters endorsed the restoration of the Eden Glen recreational area. Next steps will be to get hard cost 

estimates, install the gate and clean out the dam.
• The voters approved the Town’s ongoing participation and financial support for the Pipeline Working Group 

sponsored by Berkshire Regional Planning to respond to the many issues raised by the proposed pipeline 
through the Berkshires.

We hope that everyone will turn out for the special election on Saturday November 14 between 12 to 4 in the afternoon 
at the Town Hall. The only question on the ballot is approval for a debt exclusion for the Town’s share of the funding and 
construction of the high-speed internet system we are participating in through our membership in WiredWest, MA 
Broadband Institute (MBI) is requiring this even though no such requirement was made prior to last spring’s Annual Town 
meeting when a record voter turnout overwhelmingly approved our participation in WiredWest. However, MBI is the 
conduit for the state’s share of the funding and also has construction oversight. The good news is that, if the debt 
exclusion is passed, the Town keeps its place in line for the network. We will continue to lobby to be among the first 
towns on the new system.   

Road and bridge updates:

• It is now too late in the year to bid the Cross Place bridge replacement. The only question is whether we will 
have anything from Holden – who was hired to engineer the project with the understanding it would be 
completed before now – that we can use in the spring. We are considering whether to take legal action against 
Holden.

• The contractor hired for Washington Mountain Road has said that the two major culverts will be replaced before 
winter; this may require a brief detour around the construction.

• The Select Board voted to endorse the salting of our roads in anticipation of a storm to minimize icing. 

The electricity aggregation that the voters signed up for through Hampshire County Council of Governments will not 
happen in January as promised. The Board is looking into some other ideas for lowering the electric rate for everyone in 
Town.

We hope everyone got to the Pumpkin Walk!

Jim Huebner    Shaun Lennon    Mike Case 
Select Board Chair   Select Board Clerk    Select Board 



What is a Debt Exclusion?
On Saturday, November 14, the people of the Town will go to the polls to vote on whether or 
not to approve a Debt Exclusion for the borrowing that was approved at the Annual Town 
Meeting to fund participation in the construction and start-up of a regional broadband 
network. A Debt Exclusion is a temporary exemption to the property tax limit imposed by 
Proposition 2½. It can be applied to a specific debt and lasts only for the life of that debt.

Proposition 2½ imposed a maximum property tax limit for each municipality in 
Massachusetts. Under that law no town may impose a total property tax burden (known as 
the tax levy) in excess of 2.5% of the town’s assessed property value. That maximum is called 
the Levy Ceiling. It is adjusted each year for growth (or decline) in the town’s assessed 
values. However, for most towns the actual property tax limit, referred to as the Levy Limit, is 
well below that. That is because the law limits the amount a town’s tax levy can increase each 
year to 2.5% over the previous year’s levy limit. The 2.5% increase limit has been imposed 
each year since the law became effective in 1982. In the current fiscal year, Washington’s 
Levy Limit is set at 1.34% of the fair market value of the town’s real and taxable personal 
property as set by the Department of Revenue. 

However, that is still not the whole story. There are basically two ways that a town’s Levy 
Limit may be increased: an override or a debt exclusion. Either requires approval of the 
town’s electorate. An override vote permanently increases the town’s Levy Limit and Levy 
Ceiling. Washington has never done that. A debt exclusion temporarily increases the town’s 
annual Maximum Allowable Levy Limit by an amount not to exceed the specified debt and in 
effect only for the life of that debt. Washington has done that several times. Currently 
Washington’s Maximum Allowable Levy Limit is 1.42% of the fair market property value due 
to debt exclusions for the Becket-Washington and Nessacus schools and the Town Garage. 
Washington’s actual tax levy for this year is 1.37% of property tax value. 

The vote on November 14 regards a debt exclusion for the town’s share of the Wired West 
capital outlay to provide fiber optic internet, telephone, and TV service to all Washington 
residents who desire it. At the time of the annual town meeting the Washington Finance 
Committee and Select Board did not see an immediate need to impose a Proposition 2½ 
exclusion for our possible debt related to the Wired West project. However, since then a 
positive debt exclusion vote has become required by the Massachusetts Broadband Initiative 
(MBI) in order to be included in the project. Thus, nothing is expected to change if the 
majority vote is for the debt exclusion. If the debt exclusion is denied, Washington’s 
participation in the Wired West project and access to MBI funding becomes questionable.

Prepared by Dick Spencer and Kent Lew
(Not an official Fin Comm statement)



www.washington-ma.com

Independent Stampin' Up! Demonstrator
Sue Paquette
623.5918
"quality stamp sets, card stock, ink pads, etc - 
I offer creative & fun parties for you and your 
friends in your home or mine.

The Becket General 
30 Washington Street
Becket, MA 01223
Heather Anello, owner
Coffee bar, Deli, Sandwiches & Pizza
Beer, Wine, Groceries & Dairy Products
Ph: 623.5700 / Fax: 623.5707

Your Way Computer
Frank Kennedy
1153 Washington Mt. Road
Washington, MA 01223
Call: 623.5180 / Fax: 623.2018
E-Mail: 
carolandfranksr@carolandfrank.
com
By appointment only

Horace Mann Insurance Agency 
Po Box 772 Becket Ma. 01223. Phone 
413)623-2112. 
Fax 413)623-5551. 
Provide all Personal Lines of Insurance. Provide 
Financial and retirement products too.

Support Our Local Businesses

Justice of the Peace
Dorothy Filanowska
(413) 446-6921 / 
dora@justicedora.com
http://www.justicedora.com

Mark Newton's
Full Service Pet and Home 
Care, also light ground 
maintenance, minor home 
repair & snow plowing
Pet sitting in your home: Dogs, 
Cats, Horses, and so much 
more  Passionate, Reliable, and 
Caring.
413 623-2254 or email:
markspetcare@gmail.com

Hilltowns Veterinary Clinic
Dr. Sharon Lynch, MVB
133 South Washington State Rd
Washington, MA 01223
Phone: (413)623-5329
www.hilltownsvetclinic.com

Summit Hill Campground
34 Old Middlefield Rd.
Washington, Ma. 01223
 413-623-5761
 Great Family Camping
Tents,R.V.s Motor Homes
Full  Hook Ups
 Pet Friendly
Seasonals Welcomed
Events scheduled May through sept

Email your TRACKS info by the 25th of the month to:
mrsabeski@mac.com 

Please put TRACKS in the subject line. 

Washington Tracks
Town Hall 
8 Summit Hill Rd.
Washington, MA 01223
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